City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
March 4, 2014
7:00 p.m.
esent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Denner, Forshee, Tucker, Merrifield, Clerk Picheo, Atty. Edison, Chief
reynolds, Mayor Hatcher, Magst. Laswell, Pioneer News Representative and 4 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve January 7, 2014 minutes was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Denner;
Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out. Motion was made to pay February, March and
April’s 2014 budgeted bills by Comm. Denner and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.

Chief Reynolds: The Chief explained that it was a quite month. The council did request for additional radar support
on Burkland due to the report of several speeders (that are non-students). Mayor Clark asked the chief to look into
borrowing a speed detection sign (similar to one that has been used in Hillview). Chief Reynolds said he would look
into the request.

The Chief also reported a stabbing on the corner of Burkland and Scenic drive. He explained that it was an attempted
robbery gone bad due to a posting on Craigslist for sale and the victim survived. They are still investigating, the
suspects had not been caught, but the chief did receive a tip while at the meeting.

the entire ity for Hebron Estates signs will go to green with white lettering. He also explained that the city would

need to discuss the plans for the speed limit signs.

Old Busiw%or Clark discussed an update with the sign regulations. He explained that the council decided that

Atty. Edison gave a 2" reading of the following ordinances:
2914-01 — Joint crosion and sediment control
14-02 — Joint post construction run off

Motion was made to accept Ordnance 2014-01 Joint erosion and sediment control was made by Comm. Merrifield
and second by Comm. Forshee; passed 4/0. Motion was made to accept Ordnance 2014-02 Joint post construction run

off was made by Comm. Forshee and second by Comm. Denner; passed 4/0.

Clerk Picheo gave an update regarding the tax bills. She explained that currently the city had 30 unpaid tax bills and
that a friendly notice was being sent out this month.

New Business: Mayor Clark led a discussion on the joint planning commission proposal for a text amendment to
include changing the definition of a building or structure. This change if approved would require a building permit for

any portable storage building. The council discussed and did not want to approve the text amendment.

The Mayor gave an update on the county smoking ban. He explained that the K'Y Supreme court has the case for
review.

Council discussed canceling the April meeting. Motion was made to cancel the April meeting was made by Comm.
LCom. Denner and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark requested a special meeting to discuss next year’s fiscal budget 2014-2015.

wiotion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.




